
BCC Minute July 20, 2022

In attendance:  Kevin, Elise, Cathie, Chris, Mike Harris

Guest: Hayden from TPL.

1. Minutes-approved.
2. Community Forests

a. Ric and Sally are seeking a new purchase and sales agreement with the town.  $5k was 
returned from the agent.  Once the new P&S is signed with the town, an appraisal will 
be conducted then the town can close on the property.

b. $133k has been committed to the project thus far.  Not all monies are in hand however.  
$119,500 was the asking price.

i. The town is looking at whether or not a Phase 1 Environmental Assessment is 
needed for the property.  This could cost $2-$3k.

c. Cathie has sent out donation acknowledgements and thank yous.
d. We did not get the Athletic Brewing grant.
e. Fundraising event at Dirt Church Brewing on Friday the 12th-August.  A questionnaire will 

be included as part of our public outreach effort around the interim management plan 
and to assess interest in participating in the subcommittee.

f. Stewardship Committee
i. It was decided that the stewardship planning would take place as a 

subcommittee of the Conservation Commission.  This subcommittee could be a 
temporary committee to help with the interim management plan which must be 
approved by Dec. 1.

ii. In order to facilitate this new structure we will submit the draft Charter that 
Elise created to the Selectboard.  This Charter will clarify the role of the 
Conservation Committee and the creation of the subcommittee, as well as the 
roles and responsibilities.  Committee members should send edits to the draft 
Charter ASAP so the document can be shared prior to the August selectboard 
meeting.

iii. Final management plan for closed properties is due 6-12 months after 
closing.

g. TPL is asking for @$425k for the Willey Woods parcel from VHCB which will include $20k 
for the Town to manage/plan for the property.  TPL will know sometime in late 
September if funding is successful

h. The commission decided to not add language to the Charter regarding timber sale 
revenue allocation and will rather discuss this as part of the interim management  
discussion.

3. Jen Hilke-Elise will reach out to him to postpone a meeting until sometime next year.  It was the 
consensus of the members that our priority and effort needs to be focused on the community 
forests and that until we have secured closing and produced final management plans there is 
not enough time and capacity to work on other projecs. 


